

September 17th, 2020

Dear Williamston Community:

Williamston Community Schools has been proud to be able to offer fall sports this year. Our goal is to follow MHSAA return to play protocols and executive orders from the Governor's office. Although sports are in full swing, there are many things that look different. Our school wants to make everyone aware of the spectator limits and expectations when attending school sponsored sporting events. The Athletic Department is asking every spectator to assist with our prevention efforts and monitor for Covid-19 symptoms. If you have a fever, cough, shortness of breath/difficulty breathing, chills, muscle pain, headache, sore throat, new loss of taste or smell, please do not attend any events. Contact your healthcare provider.

Spectator Limits

Participants (athletes, managers, coaches, officials and cheerleaders in uniform) will be **LIMITED TO TWO**(2) GUESTS PER EVENT

- There will be a pass list for every event, both home and away. If you are not listed on the pass list, you will not be allowed entry.
- Admission is \$5 per person on the guest list. Please have exact change when paying to limit the exchange of money.
- Do not try to gain admission to an event if you are not on the pass list.
- Do not organize or congregate outside of the facility to watch the sporting event.

These rules will be enforced for both home and away contests.

Spectator Expectations

- In accordance with current Executive Orders, every spectator is required to wear a mask.
- Spectators must socially distance from those they do not share a home with.
- Due to COVID-19, we will be enforcing a strict **NO REENTRY** policy. Please double check your items before entering the facility.
- Spectators will not be allowed to access team sidelines or team rooms.
- Spectators must depart the facility immediately after the conclusion of the contest.

Williamston Community Schools asks that everyone be respectful of the rules and guidelines that are currently in place. We want to keep our students, coaches, families, and community as safe as we can. At any time if we are unable to provide a safe event, we will postpone immediately and discuss safety and sports moving forward. Please be respectful and help do your part.

Sincerely,

Paige Paulsen, Athletic and Enrichment Director